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1. “Train Your Brain” English workshop 

- 8 classes of Train Your Brain” English workshop were held 

during September 2022 and August 2023. 73 lessons were 

conducted in total. 

- The programme content included training on brainstorming 

ideas, skills building on understanding and analyzing questions, 

and practices on tackling questions. 

- Altogether 64 highly motivated learners of English from S.4 to 

S.6 attended. 

- Expenditure: $35,565 

- The overall percentage of attendance among students was good with an overall 

attendance of 92.8%. 

- Students were satisfied with the programme. Responses to the post-workshop 

survey are as follows:  

◼ 84% of the students agreed that the workshops helped them develop their ability 

to understand and analyze questions. 

◼ 75% of the students agreed that their skills in tackling questions were developed. 

◼ 84% of the students agreed that the feedback from tutors was useful. 

◼ 73% of the students were satisfied with the workshop. 

- According to the positive feedback from the subject teachers, tutors and students, 

it is recommended to re-run this workshop again in the coming school year. 

2. “Excel to Excellence” Science workshop 

- 2 classes of “Excel to Excellence” Science workshop were 

held. 16 lessons were conducted in total. 

- The programme content included training on logical thinking, 

skills building on participating in inter-school competitions, and 

enhancing knowledge in Science. 

- Altogether 38 highly motivated learners of Science from S.5 to 

S.6 attended. 

- Expenditure: $4,560 

- The overall percentage of attendance among students was not satisfactory with only 

around 65% each. Students’ attendance was severely affected by time clashes with 

other enhancement courses, and eternal activities and competitions. 

- However, the learning motivation of the participants was high and they showed 

great capability in understanding Physics concepts. The overall in-class 

performance was good. 

- According to the positive feedback from the subject teachers, tutors and students, it 

is recommended to re-run this workshop again in the coming school year. 

3. STEM Training Workshop 

- The School STEM Education Committee used other resources 

to support the running of the Training Workshop instead of the 

Diversity Learning Grant. Therefore, no expenditure was 

recorded. 

- Expenditure: $0 

N/A 

 

Balance: $43,3875.00 


